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The Permanent Mission of Brazil to the Organization of American States presents its compliments to the Secretariat of the Permanent Council and wishes to make the following comments on Explanatory Note CP/INF.5442, dated February 20, 2007:
a.
In Brazil’s view, the meeting in question is a special meeting held for information purposes.  Consequently, the objective of the Permanent Council meeting of February 23 cannot be “to identify priority actions that within the framework of the OAS encourage cooperation, the development of regional legal environmental instruments and institutional strengthening”; but rather the specific presentation of assessments by invited experts on the environmental challenges in the region, in order to bring to the attention of Permanent Council members some of the relevant topics in this area.
b.
In this connection, the Permanent Mission of Brazil does not deem it advisable for a document to “be produced containing the main findings, conclusions and priority actions to be pursued” in the area, as a result of said presentations, since they do not cover all aspects of the matter and were not subject to preliminary review by the Permanent Council.  The priority actions of the OAS in the environmental sphere should be consistent with the Inter-American Program on Sustainable Development 2006-2009--the result of long negotiations among the member states, in which the strengthening of legal frameworks is one of the topics considered, among other priorities identified.
c.
Lastly, without prejudice to the instructive presentations that may be made, the Permanent Mission of Brazil believes that discussions on the development and implementation of inter-American legal instruments on the environment should necessarily be preceded by debate on their relevance in light of the instruments currently in force, negotiated in specialized multilateral bodies, and taking into account the high-level commitments made in the recent ministerial Declaration of Santa Cruz de la Sierra.

The Permanent Mission of Brazil would appreciate it if this note verbale could be distributed to the members of the Permanent Council at its special meeting on February 23, 2007.

The Permanent Mission of Brazil to the Organization of American States avails itself of this opportunity to express to the Secretariat of the Permanent Council the renewed assurances of its highest consideration.
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